
BOARD OF HEALTH 
December 9, 2021 

 
On Thursday, December 9, 2021, at 7:31 P.M., the regularly scheduled meeting of the Holland Township Board of 
Health was held in the meeting room at the Municipal Building, Church Road.   

Before the meeting was opened, the Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 
 
The meeting was called to order by Secretary, Pearl Hammerstone, in the absence of Chairperson, Audrey Balogh. 
The following statement was read at the commencement of the meeting. 
  
 Adequate notice of this regular meeting was given pursuant to the Open Public 
  Meetings Act, by the Township Clerk on December 10, 2020, by: 
 

1.  Posting such notice on the bulletin board at the Municipal Building and 
 on the Holland Township website. 

2.  Mailing the same to the Hunterdon County Democrat and the Express Times. 
 
Members present at the meeting:  Pearl Hammerstone, Christopher Balogh, Donna Lizanich, Lisa Mickey and Karen 
Young  
Members Absent: Tony Szumski, Audrey Balogh and Vann Smith 
Also in attendance:  Dan Parker, Surveyor, Parker Engineering & Surveying, P.C. 
 
Christopher Balogh made a motion, seconded by Donna Lizanich, to accept the minutes of November 11, 2021.   
Motion carried. 
 
Septic System Alteration Waiver – Block: 4 Lot: 13, 201 Bellis Road, Milford, NJ.  Dan Parker (representing his 
brother, Stephen Parker, Engineer) is requesting a Waiver to correct a malfunctioning system with no expansion.  
The design is in full conformance with 7:9A, “Standards for Individual Subsurface Sewage Disposal Systems”, 
except for the waiver requested. 
 
The proposed disposal beds toe of the mound will be less than 10 feet to the property line on 2 sides adjacent to 
Lot 8 and will not meet the County policy of a minimum of 10 feet to the property line. The toe of the mound is 
shown right at the property lines on each side of the property line.   
 
After discussion, Christopher Balogh made a motion to grant the waiver for Block: 4  Lot: 13.  The engineer shall  
inspect the final grading and provide certification that the grading does not adversely impact offsite conditions.  No 
entrance onto Lot 8 shall be made. Lisa Mickey seconded the motion.  A roll call vote was taken.  Pearl 
Hammerstone, aye;  Christopher Balogh, aye; Lisa Mickey, aye; Donna Lizanich, aye; Karen Young, aye.  It was a 
unanimous aye vote to grant this waiver. 
 
The following correspondence was given to members present at the meeting. 
 
1.   Hunterdon County Department of Health         December 7, 2021 
      Memo to Pearl Hammerstone, Secretary 
      From:  Dawn Faltings, REHS 
      Re:  Septic System Alteration Waiver Request 
      Block: 4  Lot: 13   201 Bellis Road 
 
2.  St. Hubert’s Animal Welfare Center Animal Control Services 
     3201 US Highway 22E Branchburg, www.sthuberts.org 
     Detailed Dispatch Summary – Date Generated November 1, 2021    November 1 to November 30, 2021 
 

http://www.sthuberts.org/


-2- 
 
Pearl announced that the Christmas luncheon scheduled for December 16, has been cancelled due to the Covid-19 
virus and the new variant increasing locally. 

 
Christopher Balogh  made a motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Donna Lizanich.  The meeting adjourned 
at 8:00 P.M.  
 
Respectfully submitted,  
 
Pearl M. Hammerstone 
Pearl M. Hammerstone, Secretary 
 

 

 


